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MAY THE PASSION OF JESUS CHRIST BE ALWAYS IN OUR HEARTS 

2019 

Christ The King 
Fall Newsletter 

Dear Friends, 
 
Over the summer I had the great privilege of 
glimpsing little bit of “America the Beautiful”; 
Yosemite, Grand Canyon, Antelope Canyon, Bryce 
Canyon, Zion National park, etc. A trip of a life time 
that will take an eternity to fathom the wonder of 
what it is! The beauty and magnanimity of these 
places, nature to be precise, evokes awe, wonder 
and personally inspires a deep sense of gratitude. I 
want to take a moment to reflect on Gratitude. 
Gratitude is defined simply as a quality of being 
thankful.  It is also the readiness to show 
appreciation for and to return kindness, which is I 
guess, why we always see gratitude as something 
we give or show to others. Gratitude can be so much 
more. I want you to stop and reflect on the gift that 
each of you are? That Gift which God wanted the 
world to share in so much that God created each of 
you. We are each unique. A Copy of, if you wish, 
our families, friends, cultural and religious 
traditions, the skills and talents and the life 
experiences we each bring to this day and beyond. 
All of our experiences, as the graces we received 
from God, makes each of us who we are, a gift from 
God for this time and for this place. Personally I can 
only imagine how grateful God is to have us!  
 

It is written that “Gratitude is a gift. It can unlock 
the fullness of life, turning what we have into 
 

 enough and more. Gratitude can turn denial into 
acceptance, chaos into order, confusion into clarity. 
Gratitude can turn a meal into a feast and a stranger 
into a friend. It makes sense of our past, brings 
peace for today and creates a vision for tomorrow.” 
Gratitude is why here we say we are of one heart 
and one mind, why we can say, we are grounded in 
hope, steadfast in love and strong in our faith. 
“Gratitude can transform common days into 
thanksgivings, turn routine jobs into joy, and change 
ordinary opportunities into blessings.” Gratitude is 
how we share wisdom and how we show mercy to 
one another. It opens our eyes, our ears, our hearts, 
our minds and our souls and reminds us that here in 
this world there is a place at our table for everyone. 
May this awareness engulf us, may we have a heart 
that recognizes that “Everything is a gift. The degree to 
which we are awake to this truth is a measure of our 
gratefulness, and that gratefulness is a measure of our 
aliveness.” Bro.David Steindl-Rast 
 

As we move into a new retreat season, I cannot help 
but feel overwhelming abundance of gratitude to all 
of you; staff, volunteers, benefactors, and 
retreatants.  You all bring the unique gift of who 
each of you are to Christ the King Passionist Retreat 
Center. Thank You! 

Fr.Giltus Mathias C.P.
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Multi-Cultural Family Fiesta 
Christ the King Passionist Retreat Center held their annual Family Fiesta on Sunday, June 2nd.   This year 
a delicious multicultural menu was available with Mexican, Korean, Filipino, and American offerings.  
Thank you to all who volunteered your time so graciously to make this year a success. We couldn’t have 
done it without you! Thank you to everyone who attended and who purchased raffle tickets and made 
donations.   

Congratulations to our raffle winners: 

Grand Prize $1000   Doug Heinz 

Second Prize $500    Kathleen Keema 

Retreat Weekend     Patricia Jespersen 

 

Save the date for Multicultural Family Fiesta, Sunday June 7, 2020 
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Rafael Zepeda, our long time employee and friend, retired in April 
2019 after 32 Years of dedicated service to CTK.  Rafael has been 
outstanding in his service to CTK and he will be a tough act to follow. 
Rafael worked tirelessly and with great care through the years to 
keep our grounds beautiful. We wish Raphael all the best! 

Rafael Retires……… 

Welcome Fr.Jack Conley CP

Welcome Nicolas Divine CP  

Nicholas Divine, C.P., many of you remember him as ‘Sam’, has 
graduated from Catholic Theological Union and will be joining the 
Retreat team at CTK this year. Nicholas was born, educated, and 
worshiped in Old Ward Four, a Polish American neighborhood in 
Holyoke, MA. He served in the United States Army, taught in both 
public and Catholic schools, and served as a campus minister in 
Birmingham, AL. We welcome him to the CTK team! 

Fr.Jack Conley, C.P.,  a Passionist Priest, is a native of Chicago. He was 
ordained a priest in 1976. He holds a Bachelor in Social Psychology 
from DePaul University and a Master of Divinity from Catholic 
Theological Union.  

Most of his life as a priest he has been in preaching ministry, which is 
parish missions and retreats at Passionist retreat centers including 
Christ the King. He also served as a Pastor in a couple of parishes and
as campus minister. We are excited to have him join our retreat team. 
Welcome to the team Fr.Jack….  



 CHRIST THE KING FALL NEWSLETTER |             4  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fr.Giltus Mathias C.P. Celebrates 10 Years of Priesthood 

Christ the King staff and community celebrated Fr. Giltus 
Mathias’ 10 Year Anniversary of his Ordination into 
Priesthood in May, following Thursday morning mass.  
Fr.Giltus was Ordained on the 7th of May 2009 in India at his 
native parish. He has been working here at Christ the King for 
the last three years. Thank you to everyone that joined for the 
celebrations. 

 

Autumn Splendor Gala – A Fundraising Event 

Saturday, October 5, 2019 
4pm-10pm 4pm 10pm Join us at our 2nd annual Autumn Splendor Gala for an 

elegant and fun evening with Mass, Dinner and 
Dancing.  Our theme this year is A Night in Venice.  
Silent and Live auction. Tickets are $125 per person.  
Overnight accommodations are available for $100; single 
or double occupancy.  Breakfast included the following  
morning.   Cocktail attire for evening.  Tickets can be 
purchased online, by mail, or in person.   
 
Donations of Silent Auction items are appreciated.  
Value of $100 or more. New items only please. 
 

Help support the event by becoming an Event Sponsor:  
• Rodio-$5000       
• Platino -$4000     
• Oro -$3000    
• Argento- $2000      
• Bronzo -$1000     
• Patron- $500 

For more information, contact the Development Office at 916-725-4720, ext. 302 or visit our website. 
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Development News-Sandra Gill 
 
Supporting Christ the King:  
Christ the King Passionist Retreat Center is dedicated to sustaining the vision of our founder, St. Paul 
of the Cross offering quality, transformational retreat and ministry activities intended to provide 
spiritual renewal and growth.  Donations provide support to ongoing programs, provide retreat 
scholarships and care for the beautiful buildings, gardens and grounds at Christ the King Passionist 
Retreat Center.   
 
Monthly Giving: Recurring donations are a great way to help us plan for the future—making a 
commitment to a monthly gift over a period of a year or longer.  If you are already giving monthly, 
consider increasing your gift.   You can make an online gift (recurring or one-time) or download form 
to mail in at www.christhekingretreatcenter.org. 
 
Required IRA Distributions Giving: To reduce the tax impact of required minimum 
distributions income, you may want to consider making a qualified charitable distribution (QCD) to 
CTK. Please consult your professional advisor for assistance. 
 
Become a Volunteer – Another way to give is of your time.  Volunteer Opportunities include 
Weekend Retreat Host/Hostess; General Event Support, Babysitting, Parish Coordinator, 
Grounds/Maintenance.  Please contact the Development Office if you are interested in volunteering.   
 
Autumn Splendor Gala – A Night in Venice: We are looking for donated items for the Gala’s Silent 
Auction.  Theme baskets make great auction items. Donations to offset the cost of the event are 
greatly appreciated too. Most important, we hope you will join us for the evening on October 5.  
Contact the Development Office or visit our website for more information.   
 
St Paul of the Cross Memorial Garden Update:  As of August 2019, 212 bricks have been 
personalized and placed in the St Paul of the Cross Memorial Garden. Only 31 spaces left!  Remember 
YOUR brick(s) can be personalized in memory of loved ones or in celebration of family and 
friendships.  Become part of the community story that has been created and leave a lasting legacy at 
Christ the King! You can order online or download a form through the website. 
 
If you would like more information about ways to give, please contact Sandra Gill, Development 
Coordinator, at sgill@passionist.org or by calling (916) 725-4720, extension, 302.  
        

Thank you for your continued support of Christ the King Passionist Retreat Center! 
 

“….. and whoever sows bountifully will also reap bountifully. 
Each one must give as he has decided in his heart, not reluctantly 

or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver” (2 Cor. 9:6-7) 
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Fall Series 

Reflections on the Gospel of St. Luke 
 

November 21, 2019 
Jerusalem and Beyond – Luke 9: 30-31 

 
December 4, 2019 

Beyond Repentance – Luke 15 
 

December 18, 2019 
Hurry on Down – Luke 19: 1-10 

 

Every session is an opportunity to grow in 
knowledge about the sacrament of 
marriage, to grow in love among each other 
and, most importantly, to grow in love with 
God.

Facilitated by Fr. Giltus Mathias CP,  
Deacon.Dennis and Jo Gorsuch and other 
Young married couples. 
Cost: Free 

Babysitting available 

Institute for the Study of the Passion 
Lead by Fr.Tom Bonacci C.P. 

Thursday mornings 10:00 am – 12:00/Following Community Mass 
$12 per person, per session or $30 for each series

 
 
 

Winter Series 

 
The Prayer of Jesus 

 
February 6, 2020 

Prayer in the Gospel of St. Luke 
 

February 20, 2020 
The Lord’s Prayer According to St. Luke 

 
March 5, 2020 

The Experience of the Father 
 

Young and Married 
Third Sunday of Every Month 

3:00pm-5:00pm 

Catholic Engaged Encounter 
Friday Night to Sunday Afternoon 

 

 
 
A Catholic Engaged Encounter Weekend is 
a Weekend Experience which provides the 
engaged couple the opportunity to discuss 
with each other their future together in the 
Sacrament of Matrimony. The goal is to 
deepen a couple's relationship through 
reflection and dialogue. 
 
Aug. 30- Sept. 1, 2019 
Nov. 22-24, 2019 
 
Bookings: See the Engaged Encounter 
website  
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Bereavement Retreat 

 

Caregivers Retreat 

 
 

Recovery Retreat 

 
 
 Music Ministry Retreat 

 
 

Friday, December 6th, 2019  
 
9:30am to 2:00pm 
 
$40 includes lunch 
 
 
 

Now and At the Hour 
 
Facilitated by Fr. Tom Bonacci, CP 

Friday, September 13, 2019  
 
9:30am – 2:00pm 
 
$40 includes Lunch 
 

“There must be hope of the same 
result” 

 
Presented by Fr.Tim Meyers SJ 

 

Women: September 6-8, 2019 
 
Men: September 27-29, 2019 
 
Cost:  $215 per person 
 
 
 

Thursday, October 17th, 2019  
 
9:30 am to 2:00 pm 
 
$40 includes lunch 
 

“Jesus Held Them in His Arms and 
Blessed Them” 

Facilitated by: Fr. Tom Bonacci, CP 
 
 

“What Would You Have Me Do for 
You?”  

Facilitated by: Retreat Team 

Tuesday, October 8th, 2019  
 
9:30 am to 2:00 pm 
 
$40 includes lunch 
 
 

Advent Day of Prayer 

 
 

“To you, O God, I lift my Soul” 
 

Facilitated by: Retreat Team 

 
 

Friday, December 13, 2019  
 
6:00 pm 

 
Come celebrate the Journey of Mary 

and Joseph in to Bethlehem. 

Simbang Gabi 

 
 

Come celebrate this wonderful Filipino 
Tradition, Each night with Mass and 

Table fellowship 

December 15-23, 2019  
 
Starts 6:00 pm each day 

New Years Retreat 

 
 

Let us open ourselves to welcome the 
New Year with hope. 

December 31, 2019 -Jan 1, 2020   
 
Starts 4.00 pm  
 
Cost $120/$140 
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